
 
15 January 2024 

 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I would like to wish you a very Happy New Year for 2024 and I hope that you had a wonderful Christmas 
holiday.  I am delighted to inform you that all year groups have settled into the new term exceptionally 
well. 
 
As we start this new year and new term I would like to once again ask for your help, as I received 
complaints last week from the residents of Rookery Avenue and Ramsey Close, about parents/carers 
dropping their children off and the major traffic congestion this causes.   
 
Also, of greater importance to me is the safety of our pupils and unfortunately, by driving down Rookery 
Avenue, a number of parents/carers are putting the safety of pupils who walk to school this way, at risk.  
 
Therefore, I would politely ask once again that parents/carers please do not drive down Rookery 
Avenue to drop children off in the mornings.  Instead, please use the designated drop off point at                
St Oswald’s Church car park.  Please do not drive onto the school car park for any reason.   
 
If you are collecting your child during the school day for an appointment, please use the intercom on the 
gate and your child will walk across the car park and come to you. 
 
Many thanks for your continued support. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
 
M J DUMICAN 
Headteacher  
 


